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Brian Calverley 
Worshipful Master 2020-21 
 
Brethren, Family and Friends, 
welcome to October I hope you and your family are keeping well.   
 
As we are all aware Covid-19 is still hanging around, while we are allowed to 
meet in person masks are required while in the meeting.  
 

We are having our October stated meeting on Monday October  4th , light fair 
food prior at 6:30PM and the business meeting starts at 7:30PM.  If you plan  
on attending please let myself or brother Junior Warden – Pete Cardilla know 
so we can plan for food and refreshments.  We are back to business dress 
where business casual is fine. 
 
Our building renovation is ongoing and the place is looking great, we hope to 
be home soon.  
 
The officer team is working on our degree practices and I appreciate the 
number of younger members willing to assist.  We have quite a backlog of 
candidates so hopefully we can start completing some of this work in the near 
future. I appreciate everyone’s patience. 
 
We ended up cancelling the family, BBQ and chili cook-off hosted by the Santa 
Cruz County Lodges which was scheduled for October 2nd at Paradise Park 
picnic grounds.  Due to a resurgence of Covid-19 cases related to the Delta 
variant Paradise Park has cancelled group gatherings at this time.  
Hopefully this event will be back on for Fall 2022.  Wr. Sigismondi and Junior 
Warden Pete Cardilla are planning to win the cook-off next year so let the 
competition begin!  You have a full year to hone your chili skills. 
 
Grand Lodge – Annual Communication “Together Again” is in person this year 
in San Francisco October 8 – 10, 2021, more information on page 4. 
 
Fraternally, 
Brian Calverley – PM         

 
 

 

David Miller        10/03 
 Malcolm HotchKiss   PM    10/08 
 Robert Swaynie       10/09 
 Fred Dunn-Ruiz       10/11 
 John Burns        10/12 
 Andy Gustafson       10/14 
 Dennis Freeman       10/15 
 Glenwood Bailey   PM     10/21 
 Kevin Culbertson   PM     10/22 
 Stanley Massat Jr.      10/22 
 Tanner Norton       10/22 
 Robert Beeson       10/23 
 Perry Olsen   PM       10/29 
 Ruben Torres   PM      10/29 
 Ed Callis         10/31 
 



Zeke Floro 
Senior Warden  
zfloro@yahoo.com 

Peter Cardilla  
Junior Warden  
petercardilla@gmail.com 
 

 
Brethren, family, and friends, 
 

My apologies for having missed you last month. The time I allocated for writing a trestleboard article, became 
suddenly and unexpectedly occupied by travel to the east coast and attendance to my family, and I was unable to 
recover it. As they say, time waits for no man.  
 

Here now we see, as summer ends and fall begins, that very parade of time and season is on broad display and 
before long the autumn will reign in full.  
I’ve always loved fall. Growing up as I did in the northeast, with the spectacular beauty of the changing leaves and 
the refreshing return of cool weather, fall was my favorite season. School brought back friends and fall sports and 
soon Halloween and the beginning of the holiday season. 
  

For some reason this – the return of holidays and traditions – I find to be very comforting. 
 

Maybe it’s the sharper focus on family and friends that I find to be revitalizing. Maybe it’s the sharing in celebra-
tion and participation in common traditions that rejuvenates the spirit. Maybe it’s the gradual ease with which 
the day cedes hours to the night, that slow certainty, that unwinds ahead of sleep – like nature gently tucking us 
in, before putting us to bed for winter. Maybe it’s the food and drink and the gifts and parties. Maybe it’s the an-
ticipation of the culmination of this year and yet another new beginning, the ever returning symbol of hope. 
 

Maybe it’s all of those things or maybe it’s something else I’m overlooking. Whatever the reason may be, I do love 
fall and I look forward to all of the things that await us as a lodge and as a fraternity in the next few months. As 
we maintain hope for a return to our beloved building in Soquel before winter, we are prepared to create some 
meaningful memories for our brothers, while we still occupy our temporary residence in Santa Cruz and are excit-
ed again, as usual, to see what the season brings. 
 

With my warmest wishes to all of you this autumn season, 
 
Peter Cardilla 
Jr. Warden  

Beloved Brethren, 
 
I have been doing a fair amount of memory work as I prepare to potentially assume the position of master of the 
lodge next year, but I do this eagerly because the benefits are many.  Studying the ritual material and learning it 
by heart is a great way to incorporate its wisdom at a deep level while sharpening the mind.  The fact that repeti-
tion leads to adoption is one of the keys of Masonry, in my opinion, and it gives us a rich set of tools to use for 
every situation in life.  So, I encourage each of you to consider serving as an officer of the lodge if you haven’t al-
ready and joining a degree team.  The amount of work required is minimal, but the rewards are immense! 
Now, for a quick lodge update.  Finally, the renovation project is heading into the home stretch.  Final inspections 
on the structural work are taking place at this point, which means that soon the insulation, wiring, and drywall 
can go in.  Honestly, I think the toughest parts are all behind us, and we should be on track to have use of the 
building again in December or thereabouts.   
We will need plenty of help setting everything up, of course, but then we can hold an awesome open house to 
celebrate! 
 
Yours faithfully and fraternally, 
 
Zeke Floro (Sr. Warden) 
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